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OUR STUDENTS EXCEL 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    

 

 

 
 

WOW!! Thank you to our parents and community for supporting our amazing 
school musical Robin and The Sherwood Hoodies!  We hope you enjoyed the 
fantastic show.  Thank you to everyone who helped to make it such a great 
success.  A special mention to our teachers Linda Brislane and Bec Perkins for all 
their hard work. They have provided our students with a special opportunity to 
be involved in such a professional production. All students thoroughly enjoyed 
being part of the production and it was wonderful to watch them on stage, 
working as a team and sharing the excitement of the experience together. 
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OUR STUDENTS EXCEL Cont. 
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OUR STUDENTS EXCEL Cont. 
Hunter Regional Athletics Carnival 
Congratulations to the following students who travelled to 
Newcastle to represent our school at the Regional Athletics 
Carnival on Friday, 2 September.  Our students all performed 
exceptionally well.  A special congratulations to Lewis who 
came first in his 800 metre race.  Lewis is now training hard 
for the State Athletics Carnival which will be held next term 
at Sydney Olympic Park.  What an amazing achievement! 
             Aaris, Charlize, Samantha and Lewis 

  
PSSA Netball Gala Day 
On Friday, 9 September our Stage 2 girls netball team attended the Manning 
Zone PSSA Netball Gala Day in Forster. The girls played against a range of 
teams from other schools and won 3 of their 4 games. It was a lovely day and 
the girls showed great sportsmanship and teamwork. A massive thank you to all 
the parents that supported  us on the day.  

Back:  Charlie, Miradee Middle Row: Isla, Fern, Chloe, Jessica Front Row:  Leila, Rhyanna, Ella   

 
PSSA Touch Football Gala Day  
On Friday, we all travelled to Taree Recreation Grounds for the 
PSSA Touch Gala Day.  It was really fun and we all learnt about how 
to play as a team.  The girls won our first three games. 
Unfortunately we lost the last game against St Josephs, but we all 
went to Maccas to make us feel better. A great job to Matisse and 
Chloe for playing their first ever games of touch football. 
By Samantha Gwynne  Back Row:  Gabrielle, Evie, Zoe, Matisse, Chloe 

Front Row:  Samantha, Lexi, Amira 
 

 

It was fun and enjoyable and the boys played 5 games winning 2, 
drawing 1 and losing 2. One of the highlights of the day was when 
Kelton scored a length of the field try, which surprised him more 
than anyone else!  Lastly I would like to say thanks to Mr Jackson 
and Mr Ryan for coaching our teams on the day.  
By Lewis [Crusher] Koller  
      
Back:  Koby, Luke, Lewis, Preston.     Front:  Bastian, Kelton, Oscar, Lachlan, Alex 
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WELCOME TO TERM 3 
The following events are happening over the coming weeks: 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDER 
Wed, 21 Sept Shine On Matinee Performance @ 11:00 am 
Wed, 21 Sept Shine On Evening Performance @ 7.00 pm 
Wed, 21 Sept P&C Meeting @ 1 pm at school – all welcome. 
Thur, 22 Sept Black & White Disco: K to 2 5:00 pm – 6:30 pm; Yrs 3 to 6 6:30 pm – 8:00 pm  
Fri, 23 Sept Last day of Term 3 – Mufti Day 
Mon, 10 Oct First day of Term 4 – Students return 
Tues, 11 Oct – Fri, 14 Oct Stage 3 Canberra Excursion – Year 5 & 6 students travel to Canberra 
Fri, 21 Oct K-2 Billabong Zoo Excursion 

 
 
 

INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
 
CANTEEN NEWS - Fruit and Veg Month 2016 

During the last three weeks of Term 3 our 
school and canteen will be participating in 
Fruit and Veg Month. This year’s theme is 
“Vegetables are Funky”. The program is 
run in conjunction with Healthy Kids 
Association and Sydney Markets - Fresh 

For Kids Campaign. It is designed to increase the student’s willingness to try a 
variety of new fruit and vegetables and provide knowledge about the benefits 
of healthy eating habits and lifestyle that lasts a lifetime.  
 
On canteen days students that buy or sample fruit or veg items will receive a 
sticker and be able to collect stickers to enter a state competition and also 
receive a free pencil/eraser. Over the counter items on offer will vary day to 
day and include veg crudité cups, corn wheels, broccoli pesto pasta cups, 
smoothies, fruit salad cups, green smoothie samplers, tomato, cucumber & feta 
skewers, celery boats, pineapple and watermelon wedges….The list goes on!!    
Thank you – Jackie 
 
 

2017 Kindergarten Enrolments 
Enrolment for Kindergarten 2017 is now open. Information has been distributed to 
local kindergarten and child care facilities. Enrolment forms are available at your 
child's preschool or our school office. If you have any questions regarding 
enrolments for Kindergarten 2017, please contact the office.    
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INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS cont. 
 
Year 2 Swim School 
Swim School was held last week and our students had a fantastic time improving their 
swimming skills ready for summer. They are upholding our high standards within the 
community, demonstrating outstanding manners and behaviour. Thank you Year 2 you 
made us proud.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

The countdown is certainly on. As more notes are being 
handed out the excitement level for all students is 
increasing. Last week students received the McDonalds 
Order Form. Cash payment and form must be returned to 

the office by the end of this term, thank you to everyone who has 
already returned their note and money.  Please note all outstanding 
payments must be made by the end of this term to ensure your child 
attends the excursion.  
 

K-2 Excursion to Billabong Zoo.  
On Friday, 21 October students in Kindergarten to Year 2 will travel to 
Billabong Zoo.  Students must be at school by 7:45 am and will return at 
4:00 pm. The cost per child for entry fee + bus is $35, payable to the 
front office with permission slip by Friday, 14 October. Parents and pre-
schoolers are welcome to come along on the day. We have been discussing 
this excursion in class and the children are very excited. 
 
Lost Property & Hats 
With the warmer weather approaching there is currently a lot of lost property at school.  Please ensure you 
label all hats and jumpers.  It is very hard to return clothing that is not labelled.  If your child has lost a 
jumper or hat you are welcome to come to the office to check lost property or visit your child’s classroom 
to look for missing items. 
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SUPPORT TEAM NEWSFLASH BY SAGE AND ISABELLA 
This term has been very busy with lots of events coming up and flying past.  
 
As you know, two of our wonderful teachers Mrs B and Mrs Perkins have put in a lot of 
effort to produce our amazing school musical, `Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies’. It was 
a huge success and every night was a full house. The actors said that it was awesome 
seeing an amazing script come to life.  

Students from years 3 to 6 are going to a performing arts concert with the best actors, 
dancers, musicians and singers from the local area. ‘Shine On’ is held at Club Forster on 
Wednesday, 21 September. Every two years, music teachers travel around the schools to 
select talented students and groups to perform. The tickets are 
$8.00 for the evening performance. 

On Thursday the P & C are holding a black and white themed disco. Students 
who want to attend the disco will have to pay a small $5 entry fee which will go 
towards the purchase of new classroom games. The K – 2 disco will start at 
5:00 pm and ends at 6:30 pm, then the Year 3 - 6 disco begins and ends at 8:30 
pm.  

For stage three an exciting Canberra excursion is coming up.  Year 5 and 6 will be leaving on the first 
Tuesday of term four.  While they are there, they will be visiting many fun places such as Questacon, 
The Royal Mint, the War Memorial, The Dinosaur Museum and many other interesting places.  We can’t 
wait!  

 

 

 

 

P&C COMMITTEE NEWS 
Father’s Day Raffle 
Congratulations to the Beavis family who were the lucky winners 
of our Father’s Day Raffle.  Thank you to everyone who 
purchased a ticket.  Again a special thank you to the Hardy 
family who kindly donated the fabulous Ziggy Barbecue from 
their BBQ’s Galore store in Forster. 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Musical Thank You 
Oh what a night of live theatre!! This school musical was a roaring success. The calibre of the acting and 
dancing, along with the amazing costuming and makeup raised the bar in 2016. This was a whole team effort 
from students, staff and the community. For the last 10+ weeks the Years 3-6 staff have been 
collaborating with Mrs B and Ms Perkins to put together the performances we witnessed  last week. 
 
Well done to everyone! Behind the scenes the team worked hard putting everything together .  Thank you to 
Michael Wilson (staging), Anne Masters (costumes), Lyn Wood, Ely Hunter, Charlize Everitt (props and 
staging) and Linda Davis and Lani Williams (music support).  
Also, a special thanks to ... Jamie Brislane, Shawn Jolley, Peter Eades, Rod Ryan, Jayme Galante, Steve 
Punton, Julie Henry, Leisa Beavis and Pacific Palms Public School P & C, who have given their time to ensure 
the quality of our production has been outstanding.  

I was filled with immense pride last Friday evening, when I had the privilege of being part of the audience. 
The students really shone and showed their talents. Thank you for your ongoing support of the creative arts 
and to those who have emailed or passed on their positive feedback and/or gratitude to the staff. 
 
Band Program 
We regret to advise that the band program at our school will finish at the end of Term 3. Last week 
students performed  a few tunes for the school with enthusiasm. Some of the band members had just 
started learning an instrument this year and they all enjoyed performing for their peers.   
  
We would like to thank Mrs Ross and all of our band parents and students for their commitment to the 
band. We hope it has been a rewarding experience. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Father’s Day Stall 
Thank you to the P&C parents who volunteered their time to help out with the Father’s Day stall. We 
appreciate your time and effort and hope all the Dad’s out there enjoyed their day. 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL Cont. 
Supervision  
Please can I remind all parents and carers that there is no supervision on the school grounds in the morning 
before 8:30 am and students are not to arrive before this time unless they are booked into Palms Out of 
School Hours (OOSH).  
 
At the end of the school day there is no supervision on the playground once the students have been 
dispatched from their classes or designated areas (communicated by class teachers). Please ensure your 
child leaves the school grounds as promptly as possible after pick up unless he/she is booked into OOSH or 
is participating in an organised extra-curricular activity. Wishing all of our families a safe and relaxing 
holiday. 
 
Mel Merchant  
(Rel) Principal 
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